Parent Teacher Fellowship MInutes      				October 2021

Present: Susan Buss, Bob Buss, Katie Jakubovsky, Anna Nielsen, Kari Lentz, Dawn Ullom, Alissa Schulz, Kelsey Kobeska, Cathy Tinkey, Shirleen Maertz, Steve Lehman, Hannah Kressin, Lisa Tavares

Meeting Started at 3:35 pm with Devotion lead by Bob. 

One update to the September minutes-A discussion was had regarding better communication regarding orientation to help parents better understand what to expect that night.  Especially new parents that have never been through our orientation process.

Approval of August Minutes, motion made by Lisa Tavares and seconded by Alissa Schulz

Anna Nielsen, Treasurer reported $12,413.52 the balance for PTF accounts. SCRIP deposit and T-shirt Deposit made.  Still have money coming in for the t-shirts. 

Homecoming, October 1st, The parade went good.  Maybe some changes on how the candy is thrown out.  Either only walkers through candy and those on the trailer only refill buckets.  Or not trailer next year and we have candy in the back of a truck.

Culvers Cares, Katie had not heard back yet as to how much was raised

Can Drive, Dawn will look into getting a cattle trailer.  October 10th-27th as potential dates.  

Fall Ball, October 22nd.  The times will be 6-8pm.  Advertise for parents to bring in baked goods, ask Brittany to send an email or Jupiter message.  Steve will get the pie in the face that evening for winning the candy wars.

Kringle Fundraiser, Kringle forms had been sent home with the kids.  Forms will need to be back to Dawn by October 22nd, order to be place by the 27th for November 10th delivery.  Send out a Jupiter and wits and bits article to ask for sorting volunteers.

Thanksgiving Dinner, Kids only for the meal and Bob was still waiting on a response regarding the science group entertainment for that day.

P/T conferences-Wednesday the 17th for K-8 and Wednesday the 10th for Preschool.  Hannah to get orders and pick up Jimmy johns for the teachers for the early childhood conferences.  Dawn to get orders and pick up orders for the 17th conference, with Lisa as backup if needed.

Cornucopia-discussed to change to a Christmas wreath.  Teachers would need to put together an Amazon List and forward a link to their list to Lisa.  Lisa would then create QR codes and will attach the QR codes to the wreaths and possibly in an article of wits n bits so parents or congregation members can scan the code to access the teacher list to purchase something for that teacher.  We will also have envelopes in the back of the church for the older members of the congregation that are not as tech savvy and want to give just money.

Question was asked if the meeting time could be changed to 3:15 pm and the meeting space to be changed to the lower basement classrooms as basketball practice will be starting and they will need the gym.

A suggestion was also made to ask for some older childcare workers so the older kids would not have to be in charge of the younger kids.  Lisa mentioned her mother might be willing to come in and supervise children.

Meeting ended at 4:30pm
Next Meeting November 8th at 3:15 pm in the lower basement classrooms 
